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Harbor Light Newsletter
MEETING DATE:  Oct. 28, 2015
GREETERS:  Jack Close
THOUGHT FOR THE DAY:  Michael Donnelly
ATTENDANCE:  Karen Donnan
GUESTS:  New member Elias Friedman and Andy Kapsalis, father of the speaker
VISITING ROTARIANS:  
BIRTHDAYS:  Michael Bretag – October 26

          Pat McCann – October 27
ROTARY ANNIVERSARIES:  Hank Hufnagel – 15 years on October 25

     John Bowman – Five years on October 26

      Sue Watson – Six years on October 28
        
ANNOUNCEMENTS: 
1) On November 4 we have a bowling outing at the Wilmette Bowling Center, 1903 Schiller Ave, Wilmette, from 5:30 p.m. to 7 p.m.  (There is no morning meeting.)   The cost is $10 per person. As with all our other outings, please feel free to bring spouses and of course invite new prospective members. Our club is inviting the New Trier Interact Club to join us. Please bring a flat twin sheet that evening – if you do your $10 fee will be waived – to support community members in need. This request comes from Interfaith Action of Evanston (via Abbey Romanek) 

2) Elias Friedman will be inducted as the newest member of our club on Wednesday, November 11. 
3) Our next soup kitchen cooking, cleaning, and servicing volunteer opportunity is Monday, November 2 from 11 a.m. to 2 p.m. at the Second Baptist Church, 1717 Benson Ave., Evanston. Contact Tom Ryan, TomRyan709@gmail.com , to volunteer. In particular, we are seek a volunteer to purchase food at Costco Wholesale.

4) We need volunteers to staff the Wilmette Holiday Parade on Saturday, November 21 from 10 a.m. to 1 p.m. The parade starts at 4th and Linden and travels to Village Center. Contact Herb McDowell herb@mastercontractgroup.com to volunteer
5) The holiday gourmet food fundraiser is getting under way. 
George Pearce and Barry Miller said a new item will be a $25 Chicago-themed gift box of gourmet spices from The Spice House in Evanston and wines from Schaefer's Wines, Foods & Spirits in Skokie. Product delivery will be the second Saturday in December. 
6) Attend the Rotary International Convention in Seoul, Korea May 28, 2016 through June 1, 2016. Go to http://www.riconvention.org/en/seoul/register to register.
7) The Elmwood Dunes Preserve dedication is scheduled for Sunday, November 1 from 11 a.m. – 1 p.m. There will be tours, refreshments, and some brief remarks including comments from Past President Susan Fisher.  Please email your RSVP to kglennemeier@gmail.com if you are planning to attend.
8) The garage sale to benefit End Polio Now held at Carol Well’s home on world Polio Day, Saturday, October 24, raised $570.  Thanks go to Chris Kondos, Ellen Falkof, Sue Watson, Joan O’Neil, John Kessler, Puran Stevens, Ellen Greenberger, Gil (John Gilbert), and Jerry Callaghan.  

UPCOMING EVENTS: 
The Rotary Club of Wilmette is holding its seventh annual benefit gala on Friday, November 6, 2015 at the Penthouse Monaco Ballroom, Double Tree Hotel in Skokie from 6:30 p.m.– 9:30 p.m., There is also dancing after the party from 9:30 p.m. to 11 p.m. Tickets are $75 per person in advance or $85 per person at the door.

The Winnetka Youth Organization is partnering up with students in the Interact Club at New Trier High School for Band Together 5, a benefit concert where all proceeds go to Operation Warm, an organization working to provide new winter coats to impoverished children. Fri., Nov. 13, 7 p.m. at the Winnetka Community House, 620 Lincoln Ave. Winnetka Admission is $7.
GOOD NEWS/BAD NEWS:  
In two weeks, John Kessler says will sell a new crop of golf balls he “acquired” in the Southwest to interested members of the club with proceeds going to the club Foundation.

Joan O'Neill visited three schools in two villages in northern India in a group trip sponsored by a foundation that works to keep girls in school. She learned that 25 percent of girls in India drop out of school before age 14. During a visit with village leaders, she asked why there were no women among them encouraged them to open the meeting to women, and leaders agreed.
MEMBER BIO MOMENT:
Maureen Barry is a public finance and economic development consultant for local governments. An Ohio native, she has a bachelor’s degree from the University of Dayton and Master of Public Administration, Public Management, from Indiana University. 

She served as an Assistant Village Manager for the Village of Wilmette from 2004-2008. While she was in that role, the-then Villlage Manager Heidi Voorhees encouraged Maureen to join the Rotary Club of Wilmette Harbor and put her to work as programs chair. 

Also, Maureen served as treasurer for Rotary District 6440 under then District Governor Sarah Oliver.

Maureen lives in Evanston with her wife Ann Brundage. They recently began renovating a home in Tiffin, Ohio, on the 1,000-acre Brundage family farm.

PROGRAM: 
President Elect Sue Watson introduced the speakers, including her “favorite” brother-in-law, Ted Gregory, a Pulitzer-prize winning general assignment reporter at the Tribune. Ted co-authored “To Chase A Dream: A Soccer Championship, An Unlikely Hero and A Journey That Re-Defined Winning” with soccer champion and inspirational speaker, Paul “Whitey” Kapsalis.
Ted explained how as a young man growing up in the Midwest, Whitey dreamed of playing soccer at Indiana University, a winner of eight national championships. However, Ted, said there was a problem with the young dreamer making the powerhouse team: He was too small, too slow, simply “not good enough,” to play for the Hoosiers, and according to the coaches, he never will be good enough. 
Yet, Whitey possessed a special trait –“character,” Ted explained.

Whitey defied the odds, brushed aside rejection, and overcame injury. Ultimately, after his fifth year at the Big Ten school, the once-small boy with a big dream led his beloved team to an unprecedented 16-game winning streak as team co-captain.

“It’s all about this burning decision that wouldn’t go away.…I keep listening to my heart and my soul,” Whitey said. 
Still clearly humble and optimistic, Whitey retold his “To Chase A Dream” story to the club and shared his life lessons:

· Set goals; have dreams

· Believe in yourself everyday

· Surround yourself with good people

· Be good to others

· Persevere

· Nothing is impossible

“If you have a dream, don’t ignore it,” he said. “If you know someone who has dream, help keep that flame alive.” 

NEXT WEEK’S PROGRAM:  
Nov 11, 2015 Walter Reed  presents his book, “The Children of La Hille.”

NEXT MEETING CLUB DUTIES Duty Roster in 2 Weeks: November 11th 
Greeters: Ellen Falkof

Thought for the Day:  Nicholas Giacchina
Bio: Jim Bowman
Set-Up:  Gil
Attendance:  Tim Frenzer
Scribe:  John Kessler
 

